

3 December 2021

Dear Parent/Caren

Re: Non-Uniform Day

We will be holding a non-uniform day on Friday 10 December in aid of the local community. We aim to support St Nicholas Church with either:-

- 1. Funds to support the food bank/toy collection; or
- 2. Food donations

As it is nearly Christmas, the food bank is specifically asking for Christmas items such as selection boxes, biscuits, Christmas puddings and chocolate. The food bank will also accept other food items such as rice, tinned fruit and vegetables and instant mash. It would be appreciated if all food donations are non-perishable (food items that do not need to be stored in refrigerators and have a long shelf life).

In return for being able to come to school in their own clothes, students are asked to contribute £1 per family or a food donation as above. Contributions and donations will be collected during entry to the school and passed to St Nicholas Church.

Students are not obliged to take part in non-uniform days and they may of course prefer to attend in the normal uniform. Any student that does participate in the non-uniform day should come to school dressed appropriately. Students should be aware that normal rules regarding jewellery, eyelashes, nails, hats and makeup still apply. Students may wear hooded tops as long as the hoods are not up. We strongly remind students not to forget their payment cards for break time (if they have one).

Furthermore, for those students who have practical PE on this day, they will be expected to change into their Cornelius Vermuyden PE kit as normal for the lesson.

I look forward to sharing our fundraising success in the very near future.

Yours faithfully

Mr I Hockey <u>Headteacher</u>

> Cornelius Vermuyden School | Dinant Avenue | Canvey Island | Essex | SS8 9QS Tel: (01268) 685011 [Fax: (01268) 510290 [Email: admin@corneliusvermuyden.com [www.corneliusvermuyden.com Headteacher: Mr I Hockey BA/Hons) MSc NPQH



















